COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

January 10, 2008
The January General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  President Karin Cooper made several announcements.

The Board Meeting will be January 17, 2008  at 7:00 pm at Maravilla.

The Santa Maria Valley Quilt Guild Opportunity quilt is on display and tickets available.
Rosalind Perry was introduced and she thanked the guild for their support of The Quilters Hall of Fame and the Marie Webster house.  A donation of $200 was sent.
Marti Frolli and Karen Pickford displayed samples for their upcoming classes at Adult Ed.
Membership:  Marilyn Martin announced that there were ten guests and three new members attending the meeting.
Show and Tell:  The following people showed works:  Christa Howe, Mary Maxwell, Judith Patterson, Kathy Laabs, Joyce Antrim, Jeanne Surber, Jennifer Riley, Rita Hardin, Diane Moore, Francine Smith, Carol Swinden, and JoAnn Dovgin.

Programs:  Susan Carty gave a brief description of her job and said she would be relinquishing it in July.  The speaker in February will be LuJean Seagal.
Board:  Darilyn Kisch solicited help for the board.  Two positions that are not part of the new fiscal year are open: Opportunity Quilt Sales and Block of the Month.
Community Quilts:  Jean Faison stated that batting is available.  Nancy King continues to offer a discounted rate for Community Quilts.
Challenge Quilt:  Lesley Hogan displayed a sample of the color rules for the Challenge Quilt.  The title is The Four Seasons.
Refreshments:  The satellite group ‘The Sew Whats’ provided the refreshments for the evening.
Block of the Month:  The winner of the January blocks was Lou Ann Smith.  February block is ‘Conversational Heart’.  Mary Ballard announced several winning categories for those who participated in the Block of the Month for 2007.
Members who did a block every month: Lillian Blackwell, Gladys Brown, Karin Cooper, Doris Gilman, Diana Hamilton, Carol Hart, Diana Ilyer, Betty Kelley, Carolyn Rory, Rosana Swing, Arla Wardell, and Paula Whited.

Member who did the most in one month: Zoe Primrose (12 Whale’s Tail)

Member who did the most during the year: Diana Hamilton (30)

Members who won the most times: Diana Hamilton, Doris Gilman (3 times each)

Program:  The speaker was Carol Doak.  Her lecture was on paper-piecing.
Door Prizes:  Door prize winners were: Heather Georgakis, Elizabeth Hensgen, Darilyn Kisch, Marty Frolli, Marilyn Kisch, and Patty Latourell.  Prizes were donated by: Baron’s, Craft Essentials, Grant House, Treasure Hunt, Guild members, and Santa Barbara Retreats.  Door prizes collected $111.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn Draine, Recording Secretary

